
Quarterly Reports 
of 

The Florida Officers 
and Committee Chairmen 

 
 

Winter Board of Management Meeting 
Kissimmee, Florida 

January 28-29, 2011 

- 1 - 



- 2 - 

 
Sons of the American Revolution 

Mission 
 

The objects of this Society are declared to be patriotic, 
historical and educational; to unite and promote fellowship among 
the descendants of those who sacrificed to achieve the 
independence of the American people, to inspire them and the 
community-at-large with a more profound reverence for the 
principles of the government founded by our forefathers; to foster 
true patriotism; to maintain and extend the institutions of American 
freedom. 

 
 
 
 

Meeting Agenda 
 
Call to order 
Invocation 
Pledge of allegiance 
Pledge to the SAR 
The American Creed 
Introduction of National Officers 
Introduction of first time attendees 
Certification of a quorum 
Approval of the minutes of the last meeting 
Reports of National and State Officers 
State Committee Reports  
Unfinished business 
New business 
Closing 
SAR Recessional 
Benediction 
Adjournment 
 



- 3 - 

The Pledge of Allegiance 
 
I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America and to the 
Republic for which it stands, one nation under God, indivisible with 
liberty and justice for all. 
 
 
 
 
The Pledge to the SAR 
 
We, descendants of the heroes of the American Revolution, who by 
their sacrifices, established the United State of America, reaffirm our 
faith in the principles of liberty and our constitutional republic, and 
solemnly pledge ourselves to defend them against every foe. 
 
 
 
The American Creed 
 
I believe in the United States of America, as a government of the 
people, by the people, for the people, whose just powers are derived 
from the consent of the governed; a democracy in a republic, a 
sovereign nation of many sovereign states; a perfect union, one and 
inseparable; established on those principles of freedom, equality, 
justice, and humanity for which American patriots sacrificed their lives 
and fortunes. I therefore believe it is my duty to my country to love it, to 
support its constitution, to obey its laws, to respect its flag, and to 
defend it against all enemies. 
 
 
 
Recessional 
 
Until we meet again, let us remember our obligations to our forefathers 
who gave us our Constitution, the Bill of Rights, an independent 
Supreme Court, and a nation of free men. 
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National and State Officer Reports 
 

National Trustee 
Phil Carr  pbcarr@carr-jones.com   
 
Nothing to report 
 
President 
Gerry Meeks gerrym44@comcast.net  
 
The last quarter has been interesting to say the least. with two short stays in the hospital and the traveling and 
visiting Chapters, the time has certainly been moving by quickly. My first activity occurred on the 11th of December 
when I attended a Joint meeting of both the DAR Palm beach Chapter and the Palm beach Chapter, SAR. The 
event was very well attended, and was held at the beautiful ocean side Balm Beach Club, Palm Beach, FL. On 
December 18th I visited the monthly meeting and installation banquet at the Country Club in Tamarac, FL. After an 
interesting speech by a daughter of one of the members about the barefoot mailman I installed the new officers for 
2011-2012. The Young lady had completed considerable research, and in her presentation used several visual 
effects to emphasize her very interesting talk.  
  
On January 14 2011 I attended the monthly meeting of the Lakeland Chapter, Lakeland, FL. I was the guest 
speaker where I discussed the lack of colonial history being taught in the schools today and the state of history 
education in our Schools. On the 19-20th of January I was the guest of, and attended a joint Jacksonville SAR/DAR 
event at the San Jose Country Club. In attendance was President General David Simpson, NSSAR, and his lady, 
President General Merry Ann Thompson Wright, NSDAR and her husband Larry Wright who was inducted by the 
PG NSSAR as a new member into the Jacksonville Chapter SAR and many other National and State officers of 
both organizations. It was a wonderful occasion and was enjoyed by all who attended. 
 
Senior Vice President  
Chairman: David Ramseur ramseur@surfbest.net  
 
On 14 Jan 2011, I reported at the South Atlantic District meeting held in Gaffney, SC on events that the FLSSAR 
have been participating in since Oct 2010.  The Florida chapters have been very busy in Veteran Day activities 
from parades to hosting events at Veterans retirement facilities. On 15 Jan 2011, I participated in the color guard 
and wreath laying in the 230th Anniversary of the Patriot Victory at the Battle of Cowpens. I have also been active in 
Jacksonville Chapter Board planning board sessions and attending meetings for the past year.  For our January 
Jacksonville chapter meeting our guest speaker will be the American Legion Past Commander Clarence Hill CAPT 
(ret.) along with NSSAR President General David Sympson and NSDAR President General Merry Ann Wright - we 
are expecting a large turnout for this event. Finally, I am happy to hear that more chapters are participating in color 
guard activities with compatriots in colonial uniforms that help to get the word out about our organization.  
 
Northwestern Regional Vice President 
Edward D. Young ednoy@earthlink.net   
 
Date: January 21, 2011 
Period of this report: November 21, 2010 through January 30, 2011 
Report and Recommendations: 
 
ACTIVITIES THIS PAST PERIOD: 

• Served as Secretary, Pensacola Chapter 
• Served the Florida Society as the Chairman, Endowment Trust Fund Disbursements Committee, Advisor to 

the Americanism Elementary School Poster Contest Committee, Chairman, Battle of Pensacola 
Committee, Member, Audit Committee and Member, Committee Consolidation Study Group. 

• Co-Chaired the Pensacola Chapter planning committee for the Battle of Pensacola Commemoration on 
May 7,2011 

• Served on the Pensacola Chapter planning committee for the design and construction of the American 
Revolutionary War Memorial Minuteman Monument in the Pensacola Veteran’s Memorial Park. 

mailto:pbcarr@carr-jones.com
mailto:gerrym44@comcast.net
mailto:ramseur@surfbest.net
mailto:ednoy@earthlink.net
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AARON SNOWDEN CHAPTER: Carrol E. France, Jr., President 
 The chapter meets monthly on the 3rd Saturday at 9:00 A.M. at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church, 6849 Oak Street, 

y 

ber, 

manuel 

MERALD COAST CHAPTER:

Milton, FL. In November, 2010, the Aaron Snowden Chapter held a SAR – DAR Joint Commemorative Ceremon
with the Three Rivers Chapter, DAR at the grave of Aaron Snowden, A Revolutionary Soldier, at the Milton 
Cemetery. The 20 attendees included Snowden’s descendants and members of both Chapters. The Decem
2010 meeting was the Chapter’s first program commemorating Washington Crossing the Delaware River, 
Christmas Night, 1776 by John Gillis which emphasized the inaccuracies in the world famous painting by E
Leutze. DAR officer Mrs. Nancy Young and her husband, Kenneth, provided the program for the December 15, 
2011 meeting – “137 Battle Sites in South Carolina” – which they had visited. Mrs. Young is also President, The 
Genealogy Society of Santa Rosa County, Florida. 
 
E  Les Matheson, President 

rday at 8:00 A.M. at The Two Trees Restaurant, Fort 

ANAMA CITY CHAPTER

The chapter continues to meet monthly on the second Satu
Walton Beach Golf Course, Fort Walton Beach, FL. At the December 11, 2010 meeting, we welcomed three new 
members, Michael Yandel, Michael Yandel, Jr. and Richard Shields. The Chapter Eagle Scout Committee 
Chairman submitted our nominee for the FLSSAR Eagle Scout Scholarship Contest. 
 
P : John Carter, President 

each month at 11:30 A.M. at Po Folks Restaurant on 15th 
n 

ENSACOLA CHAPTER:

The chapter meets regularly on the third Monday of 
Street and Balboa Avenue in Panama City, FL throughout the year. Visitors are welcome. For further informatio
and information on current activities, please contact John H. Carter at 850-747-9366. No Report. 
 
P  Robert R. Canavello, President            

t Sonny’s Bar-B-Que Restaurant, 630 North 

r 

 the order 

 

heduling 

historic 

ALLAHASSEE CHAPTER:

The chapter meets monthly at 5:00 P.M. on the second Tuesday a
Navy Blvd, Pensacola, FL. The period 5:00 P. M. to 6:00 P.M. is reserved for socializing and diner. The business 
meeting begins promptly at 6:00 P.M. Planning continues toward the installation of the American Revolutionary Wa
Memorial Minuteman Monument in the Pensacola Veterans Memorial Park. The committee has received initial site 
drawings from the architect and has used them to develop materials for fund raising which is currently underway in 
the Pensacola area. $8172.00 is now on hand toward the statue’s $10,000.00 cost. The NSSAR George 
Washington Endowment Trust Fund has designated a donation of $1000.00 for this project payable when
is placed for the statue. The contractor has provided an estimate of $100,900.00 for construction of the monument 
not including the statue and $3000.00 for the purchase of pavers for inscribing donors’ information. The 2011 Battle
of Pensacola Commemoration is scheduled for May 7, 2011 at Fort George in downtown Pensacola. The 
participation of the Historic Pensacola Village reenactment has been rescheduled to a latter date due to sc
conflicts. The Nathan Hale Camp # 7 Color Guard joined the Pensacola Chapter, DAR and the Fort Pickens 
Chapter, DAR as participants in the Pensacola Winterfest Celebration held in Historic Pensacola Village during 
selected evenings from November 26 through December 19, 2010. The DAR ladies presented scenes and 
descriptions of revolutionary era Christmas decorations, games, customs and food on the front porch of the 
Lear House. Guardsmen Mark Kilgore, Ray Lantz, David Matthews, Ryan Matthews and Randy Turner performed 
musket salutes for each of the passing tour groups. These Guardsmen devoted 120 man-hours to this project. On 
January 20, 2011, Guardsmen Kilgore, Lantz, D. Matthews and R. Turner Presented the Colors for the Pensacola 
Chapter, Military Officers Association of America Annual Meeting in Pensacola and performed a Musket Salute for 
the Memorial Service. 
 
T  Donald Wilham, President   

rill. The Chapter did not have any activity during this 

ILLIAM DUNAWAY CHAPTER:

The Chapter meets quarterly at 6:30 P.M. at the Toreya G
period. Plans are underway for a George Washington’s Birthday meeting. 
 
W  Fletcher Dunaway, President 

Jim’s Buffet and Grill, 4329 Lafayette Street, 
sted 

n 

 and 
ar 

t in 

The Chapter meets monthly on the 1st Thursday at 7:15 P. M. at 
Marianna, FL. On October 30, 2010, President Fletcher Dunaway and Registrar Harry Dunaway, in uniform, Po
and Retired the Colors at the Organizing Ceremony of the new Ponce de Leon Society, CAR in Tallahassee. 
President Dunaway and Secretary Robert Dunaway presented NSSAR Flag Certificates to Mrs. Sue Neves, 
Principal, Marianna High School and Mr. Art Kinbrough, President, Jackson County Chamber of Commerce o
November 5, 2010. On November 11, 2010, Robert Dunaway, Larry Clere and Lionel Young, in uniform, 
participated in the VFW Veteran’s Day Parade in Marianna. F. Dunaway, H. Dunaway, R. Dunaway, Clere
Young, in uniform, marched with the GASSAR Color Guard at the grave marking ceremony for Revolutionary W
Soldier James W. Alexander at the family cemetery in Blakley, GA sponsored by the Joel Early Chapter, GASSAR 
on November 13, 2010. F. Dunaway, Larry Clere, H. Dunaway, R. Dunaway and Lionel Clere, in uniform, along 
with James Dunaway, no uniform, and Marilyn Clere and Sheila Young, in period attire, rode on the Chapter floa
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the Christmas Parade  in Marianna on December 3, 2010. On December 12, 2010, L. Clere, H. Dunaway, and R. 
Dunaway, in uniform, attended the Chipola Chapter, DAR, Blue Springs Society, CAR and Junior American 
Citizens Colonial Tea and Awards Ceremony in Marianna and participated by reading assigned parts in Henr
Wadsworth Longfellow’s famous poem, ”Paul Revere’s Ride”. At the regular meting and third annual Installation
Officers Ceremony with five members in uniform present on January 9, 2011, President Fletcher Dunaway 
presented: Registrar and Past President Harry Dunaway and Secretary and Past President Robert Dunawa
NSSAR 15 year membership certificates and pins, the NSSAR Good Citizenship Certificate to Miss Tiffany 
Gresham, junior at Marianna High School, for her participation in community and environmental activities an
NSSAR Certificate of Appreciation to Past NWFL Regional V. P. John Cahoon for serving as Installing Officer. New
Chapter President Larry Clere presented Past President Fletcher Dunaway the NSSAR 10 year membership 
certificate and pin.  
 
 
North Central Regional Vice President 
Scott Bushnell sbushnell@USNA64.org  
Nov.2010-Jan., 2011 
  
Gainesville Chapter,  

President 

  Besides holding its regular meetings, which focused on veterans services, banjo music, and genealogy, and 
 

merican flag pins to new citizens at naturalization ceremonies on Nov. 18 and Dec. 16.  
lle on Veterans 

n at Santa Fe College on Nov. 14.  

portant 
le School on 

ville Chapter had 3 supplemental applications approved and has 13 applications 

                               

President 

The chapter did not meet in December. 

Total membership is 47. We have 35 regular members, 10 junior members, all of whom have paid their dues. We 
 

Our last meeting was Nov. 17th. We held a joint meeting with Ocala DAR at the Elks Lodge. We had 10 members, 

The Nomination Committee gave their report as follows:  

   President---Lauren Merriam 
on 

aughlin 

 The next meeting will be Jan.19, 2011 for the installation of officers. 

Gordon E. Greenwood, 
  
   
included the election of next year’s officers, the Gainesville Chapter engaged in the following activities during the
quarter:.  
(1) Gave A
(2) Ray Davis, in uniform, helped conduct WW I memorial ceremonies at Veterans Park in Gainesvi
Day (Nov. 11), which were televised by a local TV station. 
(3) Ray Davis, in uniform, participated in a flag re-dedicatio
(4) Ray Davis represented the Chapter at a breakfast with retired military officers on Nov. 17. 
(5) Ray Davis and LTC Dave Elder, in uniform, conducted a re-enactment and discussion of im
Revolutionary War and War of 1812 events to five classes of middle school students at Ft. Clarke Midd
Dec. 10. This consisted of three separate sessions of about 50 minutes each and involved approximately 500+ 
students, teachers, and guests. 
     During the quarter the Gaines
for membership waiting approval. Currently the Chapter has 49 regular members plus three junior members and 7 
associate members. 
                                    
Ocala Chapter 
Claude Grubbs, 

have gained 2 new members since Nov. 2010. We have lost 10-15 members due to moving out of the area and the
complications of aging. 

2 prospective members and 1 guest  in attendance. The DAR had about 80 people present. 

   1st Vice President---Ben Sax
   Secretary---Eric Rawls 
   Treasurer---Patrick McL
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Withlacoochee Chapter 
Bill Teater, President   
 
The Winter Quarter was very busy with mostly Veteran Activities.  The Withlacoochee Chapter won Second Place 
in the Non-Veteran Category in their display at the Veteran’s Fair on Nov. 6th.  This was followed by our Color 
Guard leading our Chapter Veterans in the Inverness Veteran’s Day Parade and our Color Guard carrying our 
Betsy Ross Flag Leading the procession for the County “Massing of the Colors” Program on Nov. 11th and Nov. 14 
respectively. 
 
Our November Meeting Speaker, Dr. Timothy Brant presented a program on “Cancer Today” and the latest 
treatments available.  This program was very well received and was followed by two Korean and a Viet Nam 
Service Medal presentation and a Meritorious Service Medal to Compatriot Harley Nelson for his dedication and 
support to the SAR. 
 
December’s activities included our Color Guard leading the procession at the “Wreaths Across America” program at 
the Bushnell Cemetery on Dec. 11th .  The December’s speaker was Sgt. Chris Evan of the Citrus County Sheriff’s 
Office, who presented an excellent program of “Seniors Versus Crime” and “The Latest Scams Effecting Senior’s”, 
especially during the holiday season.  After the presentation, Sgt. Chris Evan was presented the SAR Law 
Enforcement Medal for his years of dedicated service and support to the citizens of Citrus County.  Additionally, a 
“Daughters of Liberty” medal was presented to Jean Nelson for her long and outstanding support to the SAR and 
the Withlacoochee Chapter and it’s Auxiliary. 
   
January started off 2011 with a successful meeting and a Power Point presentation by Mary Ann Machonkin on, 
“How to Identify and Use Old Photographs”.  Mary Ann is a DAR Member and helps members use old photos to 
date documents and perform genealogy. 
 
LAKE-SUMTER CHAPTER 
Steve Offutt, President 
  
October 4, 2010 – Compatriot Bob Moody spoke at a grave marking ceremony of one of his patriot ancestors, 
Jacob Hoss in Johnson City, TN. The ceremony was conducted by the Kings Mountain Chapter, TNSSAR, and was 
attended by Former FLSSAR president, Stan Evans. 
  
November 1, 2010 – Compatriot Bill Piper in uniform presented the Flag Talk to the Carolina Club in The Villages, 
Florida. 
  
November 5 to November 10,  2010 – Compatriots Ed Spencer, Bill Piper and Ron Toops in uniform along with 
Compatriots Tom Meisinger, Scott Bushnell, Steve Offutt and Ron Coup participated in CELEBRATING 
AMERICA’S VETERANS at the Florida Carriage Museum. The Lake-Sumter Chapter had two tables displaying 
guns, pictures and information on Sons of the American Revolution. Many brochures were handed out to 
prospective new SAR members.  
  
November 6, 2010 – Five new members were inducted. Welcome to Compatriots 
Keith and Kevin Krey,Glenn Bowron, Richard and Michael Dick. 
  
November 6, 2010 – Flag certificates were presented to Shirley Ward and James Sawyer. 
  
November 6, 2010 – A medal and certificate for Heroism was presented to Patrolman Shane  Barrett of the Lady 
Lake, Florida Police Department 
For saving the life of a little boy who was trapped in a submerged automobile in a Florida pond.  
  
November 6, 2010 – Compatriots Bob Krey, Richard Offutt, Ron Toops, Chuck White, Ralph Nelson, Ron Coup, 
Steve Offutt, Scott Bushnell and Bob Moody participated in placing flags along the avenues at Lone Oak Cemetery 
in observance on Veterans Day. 
  
November 6, 2010 – Compatriot Steve Offutt along with three members of the 
Bertha Hereford Hall Chapter, DAR participated in GENEALOGY AFTER HOURS and the Leesburg Public Library. 
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November 11, 2010 – Compatriot Bill Piper in uniform will present the Betsy Ross Flag at Veterans Memorial Park 
in The Villages for Veterans Day. 
  
November 12, 2010 – Compatriots Bill Piper and Scott Bushnell participated in a Veterans Day Show in Kissimmee, 
Florida. 
  
December 1, 2010 - Three new compatriots have received their certificates from national but have not been 
inducted. 
  
December 4, 2010- Compatriots Bill Piper, Ed Spencer, Glenn Langston, Ron Coup, Ron Toops and Steve Offutt 
participated in the Tavares Christmas parade. Golf cart was directed in red, white and blue with our Lake-Sumter 
Sons of the American Revolution banner. Compatriots Langston, Piper, Spencer and Toops wore their color guard 
uniforms. 
  
PUBLICITY: 
Lake-Sumter Chapter had two notifications in two newspapers for the October and November 2010 meetings.  
Compatriots Ed Spencer and Ron Toops in uniform had a colored picture in The Villages Daily Sun on November 6, 
2010. 
 
Northeastern Regional Vice President 
Skip Brown  4734skipbrown@comcast.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
East Central Regional Vice President 
Jeffrey Sizemore swampfox96@cfl.rr.com   
 
Brevard Chapter: (Submitted by Ben DuBose) 
The events that the chapter has participated within the 4th quarter of 2010 are as follow: 
 
11/8.. Compatriot B. DuBose  represented the Chapter at the monthly meeting for the Memorial Plaza at the 
Brevard Veterans Council.   
11/11.. 9am two Guardsmen, B. DuBose & C. Green participated in the Dedication of the Memorial Plaza at 
Brevard Veterans Center on Merritt Island. Three other members also attended. 
11/11.. 10am Guardsman P. Wright led a contingent of a dozen Boy Scouts, carrying our Colonial Flags, in the 
Melbourne Veterans Day Parade. 
11/11.. 3pm two Guardsmen S. Williams & P. Wright participated in the 28th Annual Massing of the Colors at the 
BCC campus in Cocoa. 
11/19.. Guardsmen P. Wright & S. Williams joined the Florida Brigade at the Fall BOM. 
11/20.. Guardsmen P. Wright & S. Williams presented the Colors at the Chapters November meeting with about 3-
dozen in attendance and participated in the Induction Ceremony for 3 new members. 
12/11.. Guardsman S. Williams and B. Humker, along with one other Compatriot participated in the Annual Wreaths 
Across America Ceremony at Edgewater Cemetery  in Volusia County. 
12/18.. Guardsmen B. DuBose, B. Humker, S. Williams and P. Wright presented the Colors at our December 
meeting. 
12/24.. Guardsmen B. DuBose & S. Williams made a Christmas visit to past president Frank Smith who  is confined 
to an assisted living facility in Melbourne.  
1/8.. Guardsman B. DuBose gave a historic talk to over two-dozen members of the Canaveral Light Chapter of the 
United Daughters  of the Confederacy. He also did recruiting and spoke on the LNB event. 
1/10.. Guardsman P. Wright presented the SAR Eagle Certificate to Eagle Scout David Welborn. 
1/12.. Guardsman B. DuBose gave a historic talk to over 70 people the South Brevard Genealogical Society. He 
also did recruiting and passed out LNB fliers.  
1/15.. Guardsman C. Green, along with Compatriot Sonny Jones manned a table at the 3rd Annual Genealogical 
Workshop in Cocoa. 
1/15... Guardsmen J. Davenport, B. DuBose, F. Dunagan and P. Wright participated in the Induction  Ceremony for 
new member Joseph Aoun at our January meeting. 
 
 

mailto:4734skipbrown@comcast.net
mailto:swampfox96@cfl.rr.com


- 9 - 

Central Florida Chapter: (Submitted by Jeff Sizemore) 
At the November chapter, it was announced that the Law Enforcement Commendation Awards, Fire Rescue 
Commendation Awards, and SAR Medal for Heroism have been presented to various outstanding public servants 
working for the Orlando Police Department, Orange County Fire Rescue, the City of St. Cloud Police Department 
and the Winter Park Police Department.  Our speaker was Michael Perkins, Curator of Exhibits at the Orange 
County History Center. 
 
While at the December meeting, the chapter presented new member certificates to R. Jeremy Hill and Robert 
Charles Hill, Jr.  They were also inducted into the chapter and presented the SAR Rosette.  Compatriot Michael 
Danforth gave a presentation overview of Christmas in Colonial Williamburg, VA.  Our special guest at this meeting 
was Scott Bushnell (FLSSAR Regional Vice President – North Central and FLSSAR Webmaster). 
 
At the January 2011, the chapter started the new year out by presenting new member certificates to Mace Brown 
and David Hoover.  They were inducted into the chapter and presented the SAR Rosette.  Our speaker at this 
meeting was Dr. Ben Brotemarkle, Executive Director of the Florida Historical Society, who give us and overview of 
the Florida Historical Society and its resources. 
 
Port St. Lucie Chapter:  (Submitted by Robert Dannahoo, Jr.) 
The St. Lucie River Chapter members Jay Wise and Dick Massey attended the Memorial Service presented by the 
St. Lucie County Veterans Council on Veterans Day.  The Color Guard and Hall Riediger marched in the Veterans 
Day Parade presented by the Martin County Veterans Council. 
On Nov. 13 we honored 3 veterans and presented medals and certificates to:  Ray R. Boyce, Purple Heart-World 
War II, Robert W. Donnahoo, III-Military Service and Chris Kerr, the Bronze Good Citizenship medal for his service 
in Iraq. Two  SAR Flag Certificates were presented to the Port St. Lucie Western Regional Police Station and the 
Stuart Yacht and Country Club.  On December 7th, members of the chapter participated in ceremonies at the 
Veterans Memorial in Port St. Lucie on Pearl Harbor Day. 
 
Treasurer Coast Chapter: (Submitted by Phil Nixon) 
Treasure Coast Chapter  
P O Box 1568 
Vero Beach, FL 32961-1568 
 
2011 Election of Officers was as follows 
President Jack Chesnutt       jasachesn@aol.com,                772-562-5724 
Vice President Sam Freas    Freas777@aol.com,                  772-794-7546 
Secretary Phil Nixon             panspot@aol.com,                   772-567-6159  
Treasurer Roger Sherman      rogersremodel@hotmail.com,    772-559-8590 
 
West Central Regional Vice President 
Nelson Jantzen nelson7772008@hotmail.com  
January 28, 2011 
Clearwater 
10/20 luncheon they presented awards to Fire Fighter, EMT & Law Enforcement Officers. 
.At their 11/17 luncheon they inducted 3 new members.& had a speaker speak on Revolutionary War Books. 
12/18 they inducted their officers for the year 2011. 
 St. Petersburg:  
They had there monthly luncheon meetings with the DAR on 9/25 & had a Thomas Jefferson impersonator in 
period costume. 
11/20 they had their luncheon meeting & gave Firefighting awards. 
12/18 they had their monthly luncheon meeting with a speaker on Hyperbaric Chamber of Hope... 
Maj. John DeVane:  
Had one dinner meeting since the last BOM.. 
Lakeland: 
9/18 luncheon they inducted their officers. 
10/16 at their luncheon they had a speaker speak on the battles of Lexington & Concord. 
12/18 they had their Christmas party luncheon.  
Tampa 
Their Dec. meeting was joint with the CAR. 
1/15 the speaker at the meeting spoke on “A Brief History of the Port of Tampa”  

mailto:nelson7772008@hotmail.com
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Southeast Regional Vice President 
Dan Shepherd dts@bellsouth.net  
January 23, 2011 
                                                                                                                                                                                                
Ft. Lauderdale Chapter: 
No information provided to report.   
 
Miami Chapter: 
No information provided to report. 
  
Palm Beach Chapter: 
Held its November 17, 2010, at the Beach Club, Palm Beach, with the guest speaker-Steve Carr speaking on the 
Loxahatchee Battles with the Seminoles. Inducted 7 new members. 
Had annual joint Christmas luncheon with the Palm Beach Chapter, DAR on December 11, 2010, at the Beach 
Club, Palm Beach. Program was the King Academy Choir. 
Joined the Palm Beach Chapter, DAR, for the January 18, 2011, at the Beach Club, Palm Beach, with the guest 
speaker Palm Beach County Sheriff Ric L. Bradshaw. Inducted 1 new member. Inducted 2011 Chapter officers. 
 
 
Southwest Regional Vice President 
Phil Tarpley mp18pht@verizon.net  
 
CALOOSA CHAPTER 
The Caloosa Chapter met on December 7, 2010 for a special evening meeting for which we invited the Barefoot 
Beach DAR Chapter, Billie Bowlegs CAR Chapter, Caloosahatchee DAR Chapter, Estero Island DAR Chapter, and 
Lawrence Kearney DAR Chapter.  The speaker was Jeff Mahl, the great, grandson of the winner of the New York to 
Paris Auto Race of 1908.  At the meeting, the Chapter presented the Royal Palm Yacht Club with a Flag Certificate. 
On Saturday, January 8, 2011, the Caloosa Chapter held its annual Rumbaugh Oration Contest.  Three contestants 
competed, each presented outstanding orations.  The judges selected Hannah Stimson as the first place winner to 
be sponsored in the FLSSAR contest. 
On Sunday, January 9, 2011, Secretary Robert Easterly presented a Flag Certificate to the First Baptist Church of 
Cape Coral during their Worship Service.  Captain Easterly reported multiple inquiries about qualifications for 
joining the SAR after the service. 
The January 12, 2011 meeting was held at noon, the regular time at the Royal Palm Yacht Club.  The speaker was 
Art Coon with the Boy Scouts of America.  The Chapter inducted the Spearman family into membership: William B. 
Spearman (Regular), William R. Spearman (Junior) and Matthew L. Spearman (Junior). 
Charlotte Chapter 
 
On 17 November 2010 Larry Hurley, President, and Bradley Lines Charlotte Chapter Vice President, represented 
the SAR in period uniform at the Charlotte County Genealogical Society’s membership meeting. See attached 
picture. 
Election of officers occurred at the 10 December 2010 for the following year.  All officers were re-elected, except 
our Secretary Treasurer. Paul Lioon replaced Lowell Shaffer. 
Larry Hurley, Charlotte Chapter President, met with a representative of the Charlotte County Public Schools to 
initiate a pilot program at the Murdock Middle School 8th grade History classes and the Talented and Gifted class. 
The teachers will review and forward only the best for our chapter to review. All participants will receive a certificate 
and the 1st, 2nd and 3rd winner will receive a $50, $75 and $100 savings Bond respectively. 
Larry Hurley, President 
 
 
SARAMANA CHAPTER 
FLSSAR BOM attendees: 
The chapter is proud to have (at least) 9 of its members (and wives) attending the Winter Meeting of the BOM in 
Kissimmee on January 28/29th, who will be serving as part of the SW Region host committee and also serving as 
officers in this fine organization. Chapter Compatriot Clarence “Chuck” Barrett was recently appointed to the 
position of Sergeant at Arms to fill an unexpired term.  
The Saramana Chapter is responsible for providing refreshments, beverages and snacks and for setting up the 
Hospitality Room.  Baked cookies, breads and cakes will be prepared by attending members 
 

mailto:dts@bellsouth.net
mailto:mp18pht@verizon.net
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Membership/Registrar/Genealogist 
Notification was received from FLSSAR and confirmed by PG Sympson that the Saramana Chapter attained the 
“Largest Chapter” designation within Florida. This accomplishment was possible by the dedicated hard work of the 
2010 Registrar and those members of the Chapter that provided assistance. Recently received membership data 
from Kevin Yarnell, Secretary of FLSSAR shows that Saramana Chapter has 135 paid members (all categories as 
of 12/31/2011 
All members renewed their membership for 2011. We had 5 members pass away this year 3 in last quarter.  There 
are over 10 new member applications waiting for membership numbers or final approval at NSSAR  
 
District Veterans Affairs 
Saramana and DAR DeSoto Chapters participated in a BBQ at the Douglas T. Jacobson Veterans’ Home in Port 
Charlotte, Florida on November 11th.  The BBQ fed 175 resident veterans, guests and staff.  A very generous 
benefactor and members of the Saramana chapter primarily funded this BBQ. 
 
Quill & Bugle Newsletter & Chapter Yearbook: 
After more than 4 years of dedicated service to the chapter, Compatriot Phillip H. Tarpley has stepped down as 
Editor of our monthly newsletter. President Riegle will take on this responsibility for the ensuing year. Phil will 
continue publishing the 18 page yearbook for 2011 
 
Good Citizenship – Community 
Harold Crapo was selected by the St. Mary Magdalene Church to visit member veterans in their homes upon 
request. 
 
Eagle Scouts: 
Eagle Scout Jerrod Michael Styrk has been named winner of the Saramana Chapter Eagle Scout Essay Contest 
and received the chapter prize of $600, along with a framed certificate on Friday, January 14th Compatriot Allen 
Hegener, Chairman of the Eagle Scout Committee, presented these items to Jerrod’s mother at the luncheon.  He 
is a student of the Citadel in Charleston, SC and was not able to be in attendance. Jerrod’s scout leader, Mr. Mel 
Settlemyer read the winning essay to the members who attended this luncheon. Due to his age (19th birthday 
within this year), Jerrod will not be eligible to continue to compete at the FLSSAR or NSSAR levels. 
 
Flag Awards:  
Flag Chairman Frank Hodalski nominated and the chapter voted to award two (2) Flag Certificates for correct and 
continuous flying of our American Flag at the following sites. President Riegle presented these framed certificates 
to the managers of each institution just after the January luncheon: 
Award No. 1:  Emeritus at Colonial Park 
4739 Bee Ridge Road 
Sarasota, FL 34233 
Award No. 2:  Live Oaks Manor 
5660 Mauna Loa Blvd. 
Sarasota, FL 34241 
 
Submitted by HAROLD CRAPO, JR.,  
Past President 2009-2010 Thru 31 December 2010  
Thru January 28th, 2011, Charles W. Riegle, President  
 
Charlotte Chapter 
On 17 November 2010 Larry Hurley, President, and Bradley Lines Charlotte Chapter Vice President, represented 
the SAR in period uniform at the Charlotte County Genealogical Society’s membership meeting. See attached 
picture. 
Election of officers occurred at the 10 December 2010 for the following year.  All officers were re-elected, except 
our Secretary Treasurer. Paul Lioon replaced Lowell Shaffer. 
Larry Hurley, Charlotte Chapter President, met with a representative of the Charlotte County Public Schools to 
initiate a pilot program at the Murdock Middle School 8th grade History classes and the Talented and Gifted class. 
The teachers will review and forward only the best for our chapter to review. All participants will receive a certificate 
and the 1st, 2nd and 3rd winner will receive a $50, $75 and $100 savings Bond respectively. 
Larry Hurley, President 
Planning is underway for a Teachers essay for next year and to determine if there is interest in American History 
oration contest. 
Installation of officers occurred on 14 January 2011 with Regional Vice President Philip Tarpley officiating. 



Naples Chapter NSSAR, Harris Tucker, 1st Vice President 
On December 2nd, The Naples Chapter held its Joseph S. Rumbaugh Oration Contest.  The winners were 
announced as follows: First Place--Tristan Grey Stimson; Second Place--Hannah Stimson; and Third Place--
Bethany Pearce.  Tristan will compete on January 28th at the Florida State Board of Managers meeting in 
Kissimmee for an opportunity to advance to the Finals to be held at the National Congress in Winston-Salem in July 
2011. 
SAR FOUNDATION, INC. and CENTER FOR ADVANCING AMERICA’S HERITAGE CAMPAIGN was featured in 
The Naples Crier, December newsletter.  Included in the newsletter was a copy of the “Confidential Pledge 
Commitment” form to encourage compatriots to make a pledge in 2010. 
 
Paul Franklin Young, Naples Chapter’s president 1995-1996, died December 22, 2010.  Always a “doer” Paul also 
served as Treasurer; and Editor of the Crier, our newsletter.  He founded the Chapter’s Color Guard Unit, named 
for Spanish General Bernado de Galvez who defeated the British at Fort George in Pensacola during the American 
Revolutionary War. 
 
Secretary 
Kevin Yarnell kayarnell@hotmail.com  

My main task during this period has been the preparation of the FLSSAR annual report. I regret that as of 
this writing it is still incomplete owing to the fact that neither Pensacola nor Panama City have provided their lists. 
Without this data the report cannot be finished. I will seek the advice of the Executive Committee as to a way 
forward. 

Along these lines it is worth noting that only 10 of the chapters met the Dec. 12th deadline for submission 
and seven chapters delayed until after Christmas. My experience in compiling the report allows me to 
accommodate such delays but it will be important for the chapters to understand that my successor will unlikely be 
able to do the same, especially in his first year. 

At this point we have 202 members that chose not to renew their membership. Retention continues to be a 
problem for most chapters. 
 On a more positive note, I’ve begun work on a process to make the transition to our new secretary as 
smooth as possible. I will not be leaving for school until late August so will have the summer months to assist him 
as needed. 
 
Registrar  
Ray Lantz rclantz@bellsouth.net  

FLSSAR Application Stats 
20 November 2010 – 13 January 2011 

Application Type  
Regular Supplemental CAR Transfer Junior Youth 

 
Totals 

Submitted 
To NSSAR 57 14 0 8 5 84 

Approved* 
By NSSAR 24 16 0 2 0 42 

Pended* 
By NSSAR 1 2 0 0 0 3 

Pended 
By FSSAR 1 0 0 0 0 1 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
Average NSSAR Approval 

Time 
 

161 Days 
NSSAR 

Pended Rate 
 

7.7 % 
FLSSAR 

Pended Rate 
 

2.1 % 
DAR Finder Total Year to date 33 Average Supplemental Only Approval Time 214 Days 
* Approved and Pended by NSSAR stats are generally not related to the Submitted to NSSAR stats, as the majority 
of the stats apply to applications reported as submitted on the previous report period. Also Youth application 
approval status is not included on the NSSAR application status reports.  
 
NSSAR & FLSSAR Pended Reasons: 

• NSSAR does not accept “The Founders of Manakin” as a proof document. 

- 12 - 

• NSDAR application is too old and lacks acceptable proof references for the majority of information 
contained in the application. It also does not contain a “Duplicate” or “Record Copy” stamp on the first 
page. 

mailto:kayarnell@hotmail.com
mailto:rclantz@bellsouth.net
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• Application does not contain acceptable proof documents of Rev War service. 
• Generational links for generations one or more generations not properly documented. 
• Rev War service not adequately proven due to more than one resident of same name living in the same 

location at time of Rev War. 
 
Recommended Application Submission Improvement Areas: 

• Ensure ALL applicable information contained on all submitted proof documents is recorded in the 
applicable sections of the application. 

• Ensure all know spouse information is included when known for each generation even when the spouse is 
not in direct lineal descent. This will prevent applications from being pended when two person of the same 
name are living in a given area and this information would assist in identification of the correct person used 
on the application. 

• Ensure all required signatures and dates are present as required for type of applications being submitted. 
• Enclose 2 application copies on SAR watermarked archive paper and 1 application on plain paper for all 

applications submitted. 
•  Only one set of proof documents are required to be submitted with each application. This also applies 

when submitting more than one application under the family plan criteria. One set of proofs only for the 
common documents used by all the applications in the group. 

• Use a red pencil to underline applicable data on all proof documents and DO NOT USE any type of 
highlighter. 

• Copy of entire legible original census page must be submitted when using a census as a proof document. 
Ancestry.com census transcription pages cannot be used in lieu of the original census page, but may be 
used in addition to the original page. 

• Recommend using paper clips instead of staples. 
• Never use nick names on an application unless there is a required proof document has been submitted that 

validates the nickname. 
• Any name, date or location used in the application generation requires a document to prove that 

information. Do not enter names, dates or locations in this section a proof document has been provided 
that exactly matches that information.  

 
Notes of Interest:  

• As reflected by the above applications stats the NSSAR application process has slowed down to a snail’s 
pace. I have been informed by the GG that he pushing to add at least one more permanent NSSAR Staff 
Genealogist to help fix the backlog. It is quite evident that additional resources are needed in all areas of 
NSSAR application processing as well as process improvements, especially in the area of digitalization of 
application data.   

• The new “Fast Track” application process still does not appear to be implemented or functioning as 
designed yet at NSSAR.  More than 50 applications have been submitted since mid OCT 2010 and to date 
none have been reviewed as per the current NSSAR application status report. 

• NSSAR has also revised the application transmittal form format and is available for download at 
http://www.sar.org/sites/default/files/docs/nssar-forms/Form-0921-2009-11-19.pdf Designated “Fast Track” 
transmittal forms must be submitted printed on “green” paper and marked at the top of the form as “Fast 
Track.” All other forms will be printed on “white” paper.  

• You must now create a user account for access to the NSSAR Application Status Report and is highly 
recommended all chapter registrars apply for a user account so they will be able to monitor chapter 
applications. NSSAR Pended Application Status Report still available without NSSAR login and is normally 
updated on a monthly basis and available for viewing/download at 
http://www.sar.org/hq/application/PendingApps.pdf . 

• Current FLSSAR & NSSAR Dues & Application Fees can be found at 
http://www.flssar.org/Docs/FeesDues.pdf all chapter registrars should download and/or print this document 
for to ensure correct fees and dues are submitted with applications. 

 
Treasurer 
Hall Riediger  allriedi42@bellsouth.net  
 
The treasurer’s report follows on the next 3 pages 

http://www.sar.org/sites/default/files/docs/nssar-forms/Form-0921-2009-11-19.pdf
http://www.sar.org/hq/application/PendingApps.pdf
http://www.flssar.org/Docs/FeesDues.pdf
mailto:allriedi42@bellsouth.net
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Chaplain 
Randy Moody   sarrevdoc@comcast.net  
 
The following compatriots have graduated from this life on earth to their eternal home.  I have sent condolences to 
the families of our deceased compatriots for whom I have contact information on behalf of the FLSSAR. 
 
Compatriot                  National  State    Chapter  
David Jenks 174989 9393 Tampa 
Bennett Kirk, Jr. 168239 8907 St. Lucie 
William Hudson Steelman 177330 9600 Clearwater 
Richard A.A. Martin, Jr. 112991 3852 Saramana 
Ray Reeves Boyce 143749 7086 St. Lucie 
Paul Franklin Young 153425 7872 Naples 
Col. Gerry W. Bass 162660 8495 Miami 
Raymond L. Bullard 143552 7061 Jacksonville 
Erric Bell, Jr. 151281 7729 Tallahassee 
James Jefferson Burnett 176706 9537 Central Florida 
Joseph A. Chilton, Jr. 138115 6519 Daytona-Ormond 

 
Thank you for promptly reporting deaths to me and the FLSSAR Secretary so we can properly pay our respects to 
the families. 
 
Recording Secretary 
Terry Walton terence.walton@comcast.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Chancellor 
Carl Hoffmann, PG hoffmaria@yahoo.com  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Parliamentarian 
Frank Hodalski  fhodalski@msn.com  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Genealogist 
Ted Duay, III  tedduay@yahoo.com  
January 22, 2011 
 
All is not well. 
 
From speaking with Ray Lantz, State Registrar, the average approval time for Florida applications from receipt to 
registration is 161 calendar days (5 months).  The average approval time for Florida supplemental applications from 
receipt to registration is 214 calendar days (7 months.).   
 
For comparison, prior to October 2008, SAR was routinely approving new member applications in 2 months and 
supplemental applications in 3 months.  The DAR is currently approving new member applications in 7 weeks. 
 

mailto:sarrevdoc@comcast.net
mailto:terence.walton@comcast.net
mailto:hoffmaria@yahoo.com
mailto:fhodalski@msn.com
mailto:tedduay@yahoo.com
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To make matters worse, the recent relocation of the SAR staff genealogists to the new Main Street location is not 
helping with the current backlog of applications.  This is illustrated by the points raised in a recent e-mail from an 
SAR staff genealogist writing to a compatriot concerned over the long timeframe to get applications approved.  The 
staff genealogist states: 
 

(1) Genealogical review work was interrupted for 2 weeks preparing for the move; 
(2) There was no phone service at the new location for 9 weeks after the move; 
(3) There was no e-mail service at the new location for 6 weeks after the move; 
(4) There is still no access to the genealogical database at the new location, so the staff has to go to the old 

location to access the database and enter genealogical data on a staggered basis, since only certain 
computers allow access to the needed information. 

 
I was astonished after I read about all the needless and unnecessary challenges being faced by the genealogical 
staff at HQ.  As an example, my corporate office was recently relocated and we had working phones and e-mail 
within 24 hours, because our move was properly thought out and planned well before it occurred.  What is the old 
military adage, “Proper Planning Prevents Poor Performance”? 
 
One of the side effects of this moving fiasco is that it took a month or more for a number of the applications that I 
discussed above to be registered by the Assistant Registrar at HQ so that new members would be issued a 
national number and receive their welcome postcard as new members of the SAR.  I am told that one of the SAR 
staff genealogists was found to be holding approved applications and not forwarding them to the Assistant 
Registrar, so that he could enter information into the genealogical database that is only accessible at the old 
location. 
 
I truly hope that all of these issues are swiftly resolved before the backlog of applications becomes worse than it 
already is.  SAR HQ can and must do better. 
 
Sergeant at Arms 
Lawrence Hurley  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Historian 
Robert Murray   anbo5107@att.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
Editor, Florida Patriot 
Steve Williams  swilliams16@cfl.rr.com   
 
Nothing to report 
 
Webmaster 
Scott Bushnell sbushnell@USNA64.org  
 
Nothing to report 
 
Statutory Committee Reports 
 
Audit 
Chairman: Price Legg 
 
Nothing to report 

mailto:anbo5107@att.net
mailto:swilliams16@cfl.rr.com
mailto:sbushnell@USNA64.org
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Executive 
Gerry Meeks gerrym44@comcast.net  
 
This report was presented orally at the meeting 
 
Finance 
Chairman: Hall Riediger  allriedi42@bellsouth.net   
 
See the treasurer’s report above 
 
Medals and Awards 
Chairman: Gerald Meeks gerrym44@comcast.net  
 
One Silver Good Citisenship Medal and one Meritorious Medal are being considered by the committee and 
approval should be forthcoming shortly. 

 
Nominating 
Chairman: Steve Wlliams  swilliams16@cfl.rr.com  
 
The Nomination Committee has spent a lot of effort in filling the spots on the officer slate for the election at this 
coming Annual Meeting.  There are at this writing a couple of issues and an open position, Recording Secretary, 
that will hopefully be resolved and reported on as an addendum report by one of the committee members -  I will be 
absent.  Ponce again, the Florida Society has been well served by the selected team members for tackling this 
difficult task – especially this year.  President Gerry Meeks can be commended on his astute choices which were a 
boon to me.  Thank you, sir. 
The Slate as of January 19th. 

Office Nominee  
President David Ramseur 
SVP Phil Tarpley 
Treasurer Hall Riediger 
Secretary Steve Williams 
Member-at-large Harold Crapo 
NW RVP Edward D. Young  
NC RVP Scott Bushnell 
NE RVP Skip Brown 
WC RVP Nelson Jantzen 
EC RVP Jeff Sizemore 
SW RVP Victor McMurry 
SE RVP Dan Shepherd 
Chaplain Randy Moody 
Editor Steve Williams 
Chancellor Carl Hoffman 
Webmaster Scott Bushnell 
Genealogist Ted Duay 
Historian Harold Crapo 
Registrar Ray Lantz 
Recording Secretary   
Sgt-at-arms Clarence “Chuck” Barrett, Jr.   

mailto:gerrym44@comcast.net
mailto:allriedi42@bellsouth.net
mailto:gerrym44@comcast.net
mailto:swilliams16@cfl.rr.com
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Patriot Medal 
Chairman: Frank Hodalski  fhodalski@msn.com  
 
Nominations are due by the end of this meeting and should be given to Frank Hodalski. 
 

 
NSSAR Affairs 
 
Advancing America’s Heritage (ad-hoc) 
Chairman: David Ramseur ramseur@surfbest.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Credentials 
Chairman: Kevin Yarnell  kayarnell@hotmail.com  
 
Members interested in attending this year’s National Congress and representing the Florida Society should contact 
Kevin. 
 
 
NSSAR Constitution & ByLaws Review (ad-hoc) 
Chairman:    Frank Hodalski fhodalski@msn.com  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
NSSAR Library 
Chairman: Terry Walton  terence.walton@comcast.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
National Officer Development 
Chairman: Carl Hoffmann hoffmaria@yahoo.com  
 
Nothing to report 

 
FLSSAR Affairs 
 
Archives 
Chairman: Kevin Yarnell  kayarnell@hotmail.com  
 
In the past months we primarily “processed” the scanned applications completed this summer. This requires 
extracting the 2 or 4 pages of a specific application from the larger file and associating it with the member’s record 
in our database. It is not difficult work but rather time consuming. 
 
 
Chapter Challenge 
Chairman: Nelson Jantzen nelson7772008@hotmail.com  
 
The 2010 Chapter Challenge is the same as last year. 

mailto:fhodalski@msn.com
mailto:ramseur@surfbest.net
mailto:kayarnell@hotmail.com
mailto:fhodalski@msn.com
mailto:terence.walton@comcast.net
mailto:hoffmaria@yahoo.com
mailto:kayarnell@hotmail.com
mailto:nelson7772008@hotmail.com
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Charter & By Laws 
Chairman: David Ramseur ramseur@surfbest.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Committee Consolidation Study Group (ad-hoc) 
Chairman:    Ben DuBose  bdubosefl@gmail.com  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Genealogy 
Ray Lantz  rclantz@bellsouth.net  
 
Nothing to report. 
 
 
Meeting Arrangements - BOM 
Chairman: Lindsey Brock lindsey.brock@comcast.net  
 
For the remaining contract year 2010-2011 the room rates have been reduced to ($55.00 + taxes). Plaza tower 
rooms have been reduced to ($65.00 + taxes).  Plaza tower one-bedroom suites will remain the same ($99.00 + 
taxes) for 2010-2011.  Meal prices will also remain in the same price range during the contract period.  President 
General J. David Sympson and our First Lady Evelyn Sympson, who is also President of the NSSAR Ladies 
Auxiliary, will be attending our Annual Meeting - May 13-15, 2011. 
 
President General Sympson will be conducting the installation ceremony for our new 2011-12 FLSSAR Officers. 
First Lady Evelyn Sympson and President of the NSSAR Ladies Auxiliary will be installing the new 2011-12 
FLSSAR Ladies Auxiliary Officers. 
 
Membership Promotion & Retention 
Chairman: David Ramseur ramseur@surfbest.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
New Chapter Development (ad-hoc) 
Jeffrey Sizemore swampfox96@cfl.rr.com   
 
 On February 26, 2011, The Florida Society Sons of the American Revolution is pleased to announce the 
chartering of our society’s 33rd chapter, to be known as the Highland Chapter. The charter luncheon event is being 
held in the Rose Room at the Inn on the Lake, 3101 Golfview Rd. in Sebring.  This event will begin at noon. 
 
 This will be a catered meal and the cost will be $25.00 per person, payable in advance with the attached 
reservation form. Your reservation and the number in your party are needed no later than February 23, 2011.  If 
interested in attending, contact Chapter President Woody Woodard 235 Huntley Oaks Blvd, Lake Placid, FL 33852, 
Telephone: 863-465-7345. 
 
Addendum to New Chapter Development Committee report by Steve Williams 
Plans are afoot to have a Charter ceremony in February for the Highlands Chapter.  They’ve the requisite number 
of members, have their chapter constitution/bylaws, their officers selected.  The committee is asking for a good 
turnout from any FLSSAR compatriots able to attend this function to show our support in the birth of this new 
chapter.  Invitations will be coming out shortly to FLSSAR officers and chapter presidents. 
 

mailto:ramseur@surfbest.net
mailto:bdubosefl@gmail.com
mailto:rclantz@bellsouth.net
mailto:lindsey.brock@comcast.net
mailto:ramseur@surfbest.net
mailto:swampfox96@cfl.rr.com
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Newsletters and Periodicals 
Chairman: Terry Walton  terence.walton@comcast.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Procedures Manual 
Chairman:    Phil Wright  WrightSAR@cfl.rr.com  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Technology Advisory Committee 
Chairman: Steve Williams swilliams16@cfl.rr.com  
 
Tech Advisory 
FLATalk Administrator  Since November of 2007 this distribution list has been used for 214 messages in 1100 
days.  This averages to 1 message every 5 days.  There are 28 compatriots who have used this service to send 
messages to the 188 (current level) subscribers of the approximately 1800 Florida Society members.  Ten percent 
of the membership subscribes and slightly more than 1 percent post messages.  There are 5 members who post 75 
percent of the messages. 
Projector   A projector, model  Optoma PRO350 Projector was purchased on 12/13/10 for $715.49 with a 2 year 
protection plan ($95.39).  The projector comes in a padded traveling box – not a hardshell case. 
 
 
 
Florida Sons of Liberty Florida Brigade 
Commander: Phil Tarpley  mp18pht@verizon.net  
28 Jan 2011 
 
General Lighthorse Harry Lee Camp - Caloosa Chapter 
Commander Randy Moody and Guardsman Philip Moody participated in the Estero Island DAR Chapter meeting 
folding the flag while one of their Chapter Members read the meaning of the folds. 
 
Guardsmen Robert Easterly and Earl Kennedy posted the Colors for the January 12, 2011 Chapter Meeting. 
 
Randy D. Moody, Commander 
 
Nathanael Greene Camp #8 - Saramana Chapter 
November 11 8 members Marched in the Veteran’s Day Parade and presented the Colors for the ceremonies. 
No other planned activity on schedule until February 
 
Phillip H. Tarpley, Commander 
 
Samuel Adams Camp # 4, Clearwater Chapter 
No activity since the last BOM. 
 
Captain, Nelson Jantzen 
 
Bernardo de Galvez Camp #13 - Naples Chapter 
Sadly our organizing Camp Commander Compatriot Paul Franklin Young passed away 
December 22, 2010. Paul as Chapter President 2003-2004 pushed hard to get members (myself included) into 
uniform so we could have the number required to become a Camp. 
Paul's idea to name the camp made sense as Galvez was the Governor of Florida under Spanish rule aided greatly 
in defeating the British in Pensacola and Mobile as well as up the Mississippi from New Orleans. 
 
Paul also got our Chapter to 'Adopt-a-Precinct' to man for elections thereby earning money for the Chapter's youth 
program and to offer to pay half of the uniform expense. This enabled and helped members to get into uniform. 
Paul was only 64 when colon cancer got the best of him. We in Naples will miss him greatly. 

mailto:terence.walton@comcast.net
mailto:WrightSAR@cfl.rr.com
mailto:swilliams16@cfl.rr.com
mailto:mp18pht@verizon.net
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The Color Guard continues to open all chapter meetings and serve at the BOM this quarter. 
 
Don Cahill, Unit Commander 
 
Central Florida 
The Color Guard is inactive. No activity. 
 
John Little 
 
Thomas Paine Camp # 9, Miami. 
A negative report is submitted for the period 
 
Doug Bridges  
 
Thomas Jefferson Camp 11 Withlacoochee Chapter 

− On Oct. 09th Guardsmen R Sumner, J Pardee, P Pardee and J Townsend Posted The Colors at our Oct, 
Meeting to Honor our guest Gerald Meekes and Scott Bushnell. 

− On Nov. 11th Guardsmen J Pardee, P Pardee, C Day and J Tucker marched with the Colors at The 
Veterans Day Parade in Inverness, Florida. 

− On Nov. 12th Guardsmen R Sumner, P Pardee and J Pardee took part in The Blessing of the Colors at The 
Corner Stone Baptist Church in Inverness, Florida. 

− On Nov. 19th Guardsmen C Day and H Nelson Posted the Colors with the Florida State Color Guard at the 
Fall B.O.M.  

− On Dec. 11th Guardsmen J. Pardee, P. Pardee, J. Townsend and H. Nelson took part in Posting The 
Colors at The National Cemetery in Bushnell, Florida for The Wreaths Across America. 

  
Richard Sumner, Camp Commander 
 
Yorktown Camp #5 - St Lucie River Chapter 
In October the Vietnam Veterans of St Lucie County held an evening Memorial service to honor and 
not to forget POW/MIA veterans of the Vietnam war.  Compatriots Massey, Pattisen and Wise attended. 
  
On Veterans Day November 11, Compatriots Massey and Wise joined the Veterans day color guard at the Port St 
Lucie Veterans Day memorial service in Port St. Lucie.  On that same day Compatriot Riediger joined the 
Halpatiokee FSDAR Chapter at the Martin County Veterans Council Veterans Day parade in Stuart and honored 
the memory of recently deceased members of the St Lucie River Chapter. After the parade Compatriot Riediger 
visited the Veterans section of Fernhill Memorial Gardens and replaced missing and damaged flags.   In December 
Compatriot Ray R. Boyce died of an earlier auto accident.  The Color Guard had planned to present him a War 
Service medal with Purple Heart on Veterans Day for his service in WW ll, but he was unable to attend.  This medal 
will be awarded to his family at a later date. 
  
 On Pearl Harbor Day Dec. 7th, Compatriots’ Massey and Wise attended a short service at the same time of day as 
the time of day of the beginning of the Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor.  Flowers were tossed in the River with a 
prayer to honor the over 3,000 casualties of the attack 
 
Jay Wise, Commander 
 
Cape Canaveral Camp 4th Quarter Report submitted by Chairman DuBose 

− 11/11.. 9am two Guardsmen, B. DuBose & C. Green participated in the Dedication of the Memorial Plaza at 
Brevard Veterans Center on Merritt Island. Three other members also attended. 

− 11/11.. 10am Guardsman P. Wright led a contingent of a dozen Boy Scouts, carrying our Colonial Flags, in 
the Melbourne Veterans Day Parade. 

− 11/11.. 3pm two Guardsmen S. Williams & P. Wright participated in the 28th Annual Massing of the Colors 
at the BCC campus in Cocoa. 

− 11/19.. Guardsmen P. Wright & S. Williams joined the Florida Brigade at the Fall BOM. 
− 11/20.. Guardsmen P. Wright & S. Williams presented the Colors at the Chapters November meeting with 

about 3-dozen in attendance and participated in the Induction Ceremony for 3 new members. 
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− 12/11.. Guardsman S. Williams and B. Humker, along with one  other Compatriot participated in the Annual 
Wreaths Across America Ceremony at Edgewater Cemetery  in Volusia County. 

− 12/18.. Guardsmen B. DuBose, B. Humker, S. Williams and P. Wright presented the Colors at our 
December meeting. 

− 12/24.. Guardsmen B. DuBose & S. Williams made a Christmas visit to past president Frank Smith who  is 
confined to an assisted living facility in Melbourne.  

− 1/8.. Guardsman B. DuBose gave a historic talk to over two-dozen members of the Canaveral Light 
Chapter of the United Daughters  of the Confederacy. He also did recruiting and spoke on the LNB event. 

− 1/10.. Guardsman P. Wright presented the SAR Eagle Certificate to Eagle Scout David Welborn. 
− 1/12.. Guardsman B. DuBose gave a historic talk to over 70 people the South Brevard Genealogical 

Society. He also did recruiting and passed out LNB fliers.  
− 1/15.. Guardsman C. Green, along with Compatriot Sonny Jones manned a table at the 3rd Annual 

Genealogical Workshop in Cocoa. 
− 1/15... Guardsmen J. Davenport, B. DuBose, F. Dunagan and P. Wright participated in the Induction  

Ceremony for new member Joseph Aoun at our January meeting. 
 
 

Liaisons 
 
CAR Liaison 
Chairman: Lindsey Brock  lindsey.brock@comcast.net  
 
• On November 11th the Princess Malee Society with the DAR Chapters and the Jacksonville Chapter SAR 

participated in the annual Veterans Day Parade in downtown Jacksonville and the C.A.R Princess Malee 
Society held its monthly meeting at the Brock’s home on November 14th.  At that meeting they wrapped 
Christmas boxes for “Operation Christmas Child”.  

• The C.A.R. Societies within the Florida Society C.A.R. along with members of the Florida Society SAR and 
DAR marched in the annual British Night Watch in St. Augustine, FL on Saturday, December 4th.  And, on 
December 12th the Princess Malee Society held its monthly meeting at the Mahan’s home in Middleburg, FL 
and at that meeting the members made cookies for the USO Center located in the Jacksonville International 
Airport. 

• At the Princess Malee Society’s January 8, 2011 meeting the members present a program entitled “The Road 
to the Revolution at the Knight’s home in Jacksonville, FL. 

• Billie and I attended the 230th Celebration of the Battle of Cowpens on Saturday, January 23, 2011 and it was 
Billie’s honor to lay a wreath on behalf of the Florida Society C.A.R.        

• President Gerry Meeks or his designee will be attending the Florida Society C.A.R. Annual State Conference 
on Saturday, March 12, 2010 in Tampa, FL. 

 
 
 
C.A.R. and SAR Junior Members Aide  (ad-hoc) 
Chairman: Lindsey C. Brock, III  thebrocks@bellsouth.net  
 
The purpose of this committee is to develop a better relationship between the SAR, its Junior Members and the 
C.A.R.  It also provides SAR members an opportunity to promote the many youth programs that SAR offers.  Every 
FLSSAR Chapter should encourage its Junior Members and local C.A.R. Society to actively participate in our 
BOM and especially our Annual meetings. 
 
At our upcoming 2011 National Congress in Winston-Salem, NC on July 7-10 our plans are to use Aides/Pages just 
as we did last year’s National Congress in Cleveland, OH.  Therefore, our RVPs should insure that the FLSSAR 
Chapters and C.A.R. Societies in their respective regions be made aware of this opportunity.  Connor Brock a 
Junior Member  of FLSSAR and a member of the Princess Malee Society of Jacksonville, FL participated in our 
November 2010 BOM meeting by announcing the winning numbers of our Opportunity Baskets which are provided 
by our chapters at all BOM and Annual meetings.       
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DAR Liaison 
Chairman: Steve Williams swilliams16@cfl.rr.com  
 
Due to unplanned medical issues (aren’t they all), I will not be able to enjoy once again the opportunity to show off 
the SAR, their mission/goals and programs to all the lovely DAR ladies at their Spring/Annual meeting this March at 
the Orlando Marriott Hotel – Lindsey has the date.  However, I believe that we’ll be more than well-represented by 
Randy Moody, Lindsey Brock, and George Lockhart at the table.    Please DON’T use them as a reason not to stop 
by and chat.  You can use your experiences in the SAR to chat with the DAR ladies visiting our table to show them 
the benefits of getting their husbands, sons, nephews, and brothers into the SAR.  We have to get into the habit of 
reaching OUT, not waiting for them to come to us. 
 
 
 
Ladies Auxiliary Liaison 
Chairman: David Ramseur ramseur@surfbest.net  
 
 The Ladies Auxiliary membership is composed of wives of SAR compatriots.  Any lady may join who has a 
relationship with a Compatriot, such as aunt, sister, cousin, daughter and is interested in the events and work of the 
Ladies Auxiliary.  Dues are $5.00 and are renewable every year and is also part of the National Ladies Auxiliary 
organization. 
 The Auxiliary looks forward to being part of the SAR youth awards every year.  A fun way the Ladies 
Auxiliary raise funds for these awards is by donating beautiful and bountiful gift baskets which are then auctioned 
off  by drawing at the BOM Dinners and the proceeds then used to assist in the various endeavors of the Auxiliary.  
The Auxiliary also donate and assist in the mailing of various gift packages to overseas troops during the year as 
well as contributing to worthy causes and assisting various projects of SAR chapters. 
 The Auxiliary also participates and assists in the hospitality room by contributing delicious food and drinks 
for SAR compatriots during the BOM and annual meetings. 
 A member of the Ladies Auxiliary can also represent the Florida Ladies Auxiliary at Patriotic events held 
around the State as well as in other activities of SAR chapters in other states. Several ladies are active in support 
of SAR compatriot husbands by wearing colonial dress and in laying wreaths and attending commemorative 
ceremonies held by various SAR chapters.   
 
 
Historic Sites 
 
Commemorative Historic Sites 
Chairman: Hall Riediger  allriedi42@bellsouth.net  
 
No Activity this quarter. 
 
 
Battle of Pensacola (ad-hoc) 
Chairman: Ed Young ednoy@earthlink.net  
January 21, 2011 
 
Planning for the 2011 Commemoration of the Battle pf Pensacola is underway. The event is scheduled to be held at 
9:00 A. M., on Saturday, May 7, 2011 at Fort George in downtown Pensacola. Negotiations with the Pensacola 
Historic Village have been discontinued due to a schedule conflict with their sponsoring organization, The 
University of West Florida. Therefore, a reenactment of the battle will not be presented this year. Accommodations 
will be arranged at the Days Inn Downtown, 710 North Palafox Street, Pensacola – 11/2 blocks from the fort. The 
Commemoration Ceremony at the fort will consist of Presentation of the Colors, guest speaker and wreath laying. 
The U. S. Navy plans to celebrate the 100th Anniversary of Naval Aviation during this same week which may require 
the adjustment of this plan. 
 
 
 

mailto:swilliams16@cfl.rr.com
mailto:ramseur@surfbest.net
mailto:allriedi42@bellsouth.net
mailto:ednoy@earthlink.net


- 26 - 

Last Naval Battle 
Chairman:    Ben DuBose bdubosefl@gmail.com   
 
Things are heating up as we near our event date of March 5th. We ran into a little snag with the Canaveral Port 
Authority concerning the cost of NEW permits, but with the input of the Committee members we were able to settle 
things for this year. We don’t know for sure what the future holds, but we have already received an offer to move 
our monuments to a suitable location; if necessary. 
An email went out in mid-December to dozens of interested parties confirming the date, time and location of this 
year‘s event. A rate of $108 for a room with 2 queen beds and breakfast has been agreed to with County Inns & 
Suits. We are awaiting responses before setting up dinner plans. By  January 20th 158 fliers were mailed out to the  
media, Color Guard units and interested parties, plus permits were filed with the Port Authority (inc. a basic $50 
fee).  
As of this date we have commitments from over a dozen Color Guard units, not counting the SAR, DAR & CAR., 
and about a dozen groups would like to bring “greetings”   It looks like we’ll have a good turnout again this year - 
but we need the help of ALL the FLORIDA CHAPTERS to make this a real success. Please try to have your 
Chapter represented. Contact me at 321-952-2928 or bdubosefl@gmail.com.  
Fliers are available at the back of the room. 
 
Liberty Tree 
Chairman: Ben Dubose  bdubosefl@gmail.com   
 
Nothing to report 
 
 

Youth Programs 
 
Americanism Elementary Poster Contest (ad-hoc) 
Chairman: David Ramseur ramseur@surfbest.net  
 
The Americanism Elementary Poster Contest is a great new venue for stimulating interest in 4th & 5th grade 
students in public, private, homeschoolers and  scout groups etc. highlighting  in the importance of the American 
Revolution in the founding of our great nation. This year’s topic is “The Battle of Cowpens”.  This Patriot  Battle 
victory just celebrated it’s 230th anniversary is somewhat accurate in the final scene shown in the movie “The 
Patriot” – actually in true life, Tarleton was able to escape being killed due to a broken Patriot saber. However, 
students and their parents and teachers can visualize and picture the gallant Patriot victory of this battle from this 
movie scene.  Even though our contest officially ends April 1, 2011 please bring your winning chapter posters to our 
annual meeting in May of 2011 for the FLSSAR awards.   Go to the SAR or FLSSAR websites for more information 
and please advise me of the number of chapter winner entries you will bring to our annual meeting in May.  
 
 
Eagle Scout Scholarship Committee 
Chairman: Charlie Day  dmdaycday@aol.com  
 
This is the time of year that the FLSSAR Eagle committee works to review/judge the Chapter winners entered on 
the State level. There were nine this year. One did not get turned in on time to be judged at the state level. 
The ones in the top ranks were exceedingly close, some only separated by one point.  I do not have the top three 
places named at this point but we will have them for the BOM on the 28th and 29th.  State Committee member Doug 
North is stepping down from our committee after our judging is completed this month.  He has been a conscientious 
member for eight years. We thank him for his work with the Eagle Committee, he will be missed. 
 
Now to the end of the (spring) school year is a great time to approach your scouting contacts and get an Eagle to 
start working on his Scholarship application for 2011. 
 
The development and use of the “Triplet Merit Badge” recognitions goes on. Phil Wright and helpers at Brevard 
Chapter have got their information and certificate templates ready to use and have made presentations at their 
local District scout meetings.  
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The January-February “Scouting Magazine” informs us that as 2010 was winding down, the donations for “The 
Summit Bechtel Family National Scout Reserve” project topped more than $100 Million in less than one year. The 
Summit is located in the Glen Jean-Mount Hope area of West Virginia. The first Jamboree in West Virginia is 
scheduled to take place July 15-24, 2013. 
 
Thanks to all the members of FLSSAR and FLSSAR Ladies' Auxiliary that help support our program.   
 
George S. & Stella Knight Essay Contest 
Chairman: Kevin Yarnell  kayarnell@hotmail.com  
 
A few essays have been received for this year’s contest. The deadline is the 31st of this month. 
 
 
Good Citizenship 
Certificates will be given to the Saramana Chapter at this BOM. Other chapters requiring certificates should contact 
the FLSSAR Secretary 
 
 
History Fairs 
Chairman: Frank  Hodalski  fhodalski@msn.com  
 
Saramana Chapter members will participate in the Sarasota County Fair that will be held in February at the Historic 
Park adjacent to the Sara De Soto D.A.R. Chapter House.  
 
We would like to receive reports from Chapters participating in Florida History Fair as we would like to track the 
number of projects researching Colonial and Revolutionary War subjects. 
 
Joseph P. Rumbaugh Orations Contest 
Chairman: Randy Moody 
 
The FLSSAR Rumbaugh Oration Contest is scheduled at 1:30 pm on Friday of this BOM.  The winner will be 
announced at the banquet Friday evening.  All compatriots and guests are encouraged to attend. 
 
Compatriots Ralph Nelson, Roy Martin, Phil Carr, David Ramseur, Albert Myers, and Jay Wise serve on the 
committee. 
 
 
ROTC 
Chairman: Phil Tarpley  mp18pht@verizon.net   
 
I remind our RVP’s to notify the Chapter Presidents in their region that JROTC Best of the Best (Outstanding 
Cadet) Scholarship applications should be in process or notify the Commanders to get started. The information and 
application can be downloaded from the FLSSAR web site by linking to Youth & JROTC  Please use the JROTC 
FLSSAR link instead of NSSAR. Scroll down to JROTC and click on information & form. The winning chapter 
applications will need to be sent to me by March 29 please because of the need to have them judged and sent to 
NSSAR for judging. The information should be given to Instructors in order for them to have the full information  & 
application form, etc. 
 
 

Community Outreach 
 
Legislative Affairs 
Chairman:  
 
Nothing to report 
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Patriotic Activities 
Chairman: Hal Miller, Jr.  halmiller@verizon.net  

Date January 22, 2011 
                          

CONGRATULATIONS !!   WE HAVE AGAIN MADE OUR GOAL OF AT LEAST 16 CHAPTERS MAKING 
FLAG PRESENTATIONS DURING THE FISCAL YEAR 2010.    

 
Since my last Committee Report of November 12, 2010, e-mails to another 140 (average)  

             recipients at a time were sent out on 41 occasions over three months, resulting in a total of about    
             5740 e-mails through January 22, 2011, the date of this report. Adding these 5740 e-mails to my          
             November, 12th Report of 15040 e-mails, when another 160 (average) recipients at a time were sent    
             out on 57 occasions over about a 4 month period, results in a total of about 20780 e-mails. 

Therefore, during the first nine months of the 2010-2011 program year which began on  
            April 24, 2010, my report through the date of this report (almost nine months) revealed that 20780  
            e-mails were sent out on 98 occasions to 150 (average) recipients at a time. During last year’s      
            program year, 2009-2010 which began on 4/24/09 and ending on 5/7/10, e-mails totaled 17120.  

Please, Committee Members, keep those PATRIOTIC  e-mails coming to me.  
Most important, our Committee Charter includes as one of its functions the administration 

of the Flag Program for the Florida Society. This includes competition for the NSSAR Rear 
Admiral William R. Furlong Award to the State Society with the best Flag Program. It awards 
and presents the NSSAR Flag Certificate to individuals and activities in the name of the FLSSAR,      
encourages FLSSAR chapters to participate in Flag Day, June 14, ceremonies, and promotes 
respect and honor to the Flag of the United States. 
             In order for our State Society to earn the Admiral Furlong Ribbon Award from the NSSAR 

            Flag Committee, at least 50% of our chapters (16 chapters) must present at least one or more Flag  
            Certificates during the calendar year. Since Robert Bogardus, the new Chairman of the NSSAR Flag  
            Committee, has asked that all State Patriotic or Flag Committee Chairs forward their reports to him     
            by  February 1st.  ,  we respectfull ask all chapters to respond to us or your Regional VP whenever       
            you make a presentation, but never after January 15, 2011.  You have until the end of Fiscal Year to     
            make presentations. The chapter needs only to report one flag certificate presentation a year & it      
             need not advise the RVP about any additional presentations once it has done so. 

 
Chapters Presented to date 2009 _____   ___ __     Chapters Presented to date 2010___________ 
1. Central Florida              9. Brevard (5/27/09)  1. Aaron Snowden (6/19/10)  9. Lakeland* 
2. Saramana (Feb.News-         10.Jacksonville*             2. Brevard*                            10. Lake Sumter 
(3/6/10)                                                   

                 letter-event 1/9/09                11. Clearwater*   3. Caloosa*           11. Miami (7/22/10) 
3. Withlacoochee* (April,’09)  12. Lakeland*                  4. Clearwater (4/8/10)            12. Pensacola* 

            4. Lake Sumter (2/7/09)           13. St. Pete*                     5. William Dunaway (8/5/10) 13. Saramana* 
 5. Flagler (4/4/09)          14. Maj.John Devane Sr. 6. Flagler (6/14/10)                14. Withlacoochee* 
 6.St. Lucie River (3/14/09)       15.William Dunaway*      7. Gainesville*                      15. Central Florida* 
 7. Pensacola*            16. Naples*notified@BOM 8. Jacksonville*                 16. St. Lucie River* 
 8. Caloosa *                             17. Tampa*          17. Emerald Coast (12/9/10) 
               18. Pres. Bill Stevenson        18. Pres, Gerry Meeks 
 
Please note above that the * after a chapter name indicates emails have been received by us. Also note that 
if a date follows a chapter name it has been reported by the R.V.P.’s in the “Quarterly Reports of the Florida 
Officers & Comm. Chairmen” distributed at BOM meetings.   
YES we reached our goal. But let’s not forget The Chapter Challenge Contest.  
More flag presentations means more challenge points for your Chapter.  
Hal Ph.914-924-1444 , or Frank X. Hodalski-Administrator Of Flag Program Ph. 941-377-8232. 
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Patriotic Education  
Chairman: Ben DuBose  bdubosefl@gmail.com  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Public Service and Heroism 
Chairman: Daniel Shepherd dts@bellsouth.net  
Date: January 23, 2011 
 
Committee Members: Compatriots: Lindsey C. Brock – Vice Chairman, Jacksonville Chapter; Herbert M. 
Greenleaf, St. Augustine Chapter; Jim R. Armitage, DeVane Chapter; Cyril P. Gamber, Tampa Chapter; Robert H. 
Moody, Lake Sumter Chapter. 
 

St. Augustine Chapter 
16 November, 2010, the St. Augustine Chapter presented the following medals and certificates at the Office of the 
State Attorney, 7th Judicial Circuit, St. Augustine, Fl 
Law Enforcement Commendation Medal and Certificate 
John Merchant, Detective                                      Putnam Co. Sheriff’s Office, Palatka, Fl 
Chris Middleton, Investigator    Office of the State Attorney, 7th Circuit, St. Augustine, Fl 
Mike Taylor, Investigator          Office of the State Attorney, 7th Circuit, St. Augustine, Fl  
Media coverage – The St. Augustine Record, December 20, 2010 
 
10 December, 2010, the St. Augustine Chapter presented the following medals and certificates at the Price-Martin 
Community Center, Palatka, Fl 
Law Enforcement Commendation Medal and Certificate 
Brad Forsythe, Detective                                                    Palatka Police Dept., Palatka, Fl 
Debbie Thompson, PSA                                                     Palatka Police Dept., Palatka, Fl 
Media coverage – No media coverage for these presentations. 
 
14 December, 2010, the St. Augustine Chapter presented the following medal and certificate at the Town Hall, 
Palatka, Fl 
EMS Commendation Medal and Certificate 
Robert Peacock, EMT                      Putnam Co. Dept. of Emergency Services, Palatka, Fl 
Media coverage – No media coverage for this presentation. 
 
3 January, 2011, the St. Augustine Chapter presented the following medal and certificate at City Hall, St. Augustine 
Beach, Fl 
Law Enforcement Commendation Medal and Certificate 
Rhett Mobley, Officer              St. Augustine Beach Police Dept., St. Augustine Beach, Fl 
Media coverage – No media coverage for this presentation.  
 
 
 
 
Publicity 
Chairman: Hall Riediger  allriedi42@bellsouth.net  
 
Final submissions for the earl Marlins Contest is February 1,  if you have something to enter please get this to 
James Welch as soon as possible.  You should also note that the contest rules change for 2011.  So if you need 
copies of the rules either check the forms section of the Florida Society website of Contact the committee chair. 
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Support the Troops (ad-hoc) 
Chairman:    Frank Hodalski fhodalski@msn.com  
 
Thanks to all of you, our Christmas mailing of 54 boxes were sent to six Army and two Marine units. All were 
received in time for Christmas. This mailing was our biggest ever, and required two trips to the post office. Each 
box contained a Christmas message headed by a picture of the BOM smiling and waving (thanks Steve). As 
previously reported, we sent nearly a ton of needed supplies to our troops this year. Our thanks to the guys who 
have augmented our funds; to the Ladies for their continued support; to the C.A.R. Societies who provide us with 
goods; and to the individuals who donate to this cause. We will begin 2011 with our budget of $1000, and a total of 
$739.00 cash on hand. This will allow us to send at least 100 boxes at the current postal rate. 
 
Here is an excerpt from a letter from one of our units. Sgt. Major Tim Johnson writes:  
 

"We here in Eastern Ghazni are all very excited to be going home as the past 11 months have 
been difficult. Over this time we have served in Western Paktika Province for 7 months and 
currently in Eastern Ghazni Province. We have been through some tough times with loss of 3 
Soldiers thus far, and scores more wounded. Thank you for all the packages you've sent over 
the last 5 months, and for continuing to remember and thinking about my Soldiers here in 
Afghanistan, especially during the holidays. Again, thanks Frank and Barbara for what you've 
done. God Bless You."  

 
The video of one of our FOB units under rocket attack may be viewed by visiting ORGUN E on the internet and 
clicking on Videos for Orgun E and then on the video Rakatenagriff Orgun E. The video is less than three minutes, 
but graphically shows the encampment under attack, and gives a clear picture of just what life in an FOB is like. 
 
 
 
Veterans Affairs 
Chairman: Doug Bridges dougbridges@bellsouth.net  
 
Nothing to report 
 
 
Trust Funds 
 
Florida SAR Endowment & Operating Budget Trust Funds 
Chairman: Ted Duay, III  tedduay@yahoo.com  
 
These reports follow on the next 15 pages 
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Endowment Trust Fund Disbursements 
Chairman: Ed Young ednoy@earthlink.net  
 
January 21, 2011 
 
This report covers the period January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2010. During 2010 36 applications for 
reimbursement grants were received and processed. All requests were approved by the committee in accordance 
with the guidelines. During calendar year 2009 38 requests were received. Payments to the Chapters during 2010 
totaled $7,659.33 compared to $8251.62 paid out during 2009. NOTE: Please submit applications for calendar 
year 2011 by November 15, 2011 to insure sufficient time for processing and payments to the chapters by 
the end of the year.     
 
The current Endowment Trust Fund Grant Request Guidelines and Application Form are on the FLSSAR Web Site 
(www.flssar.org). They can be located under FLSSAR DOCUMENTATION. Click on ETF Grant Application. At the 
top of the Guidelines page are directions on how to complete the application and e-mail one copy to the committee 
chairman. Contact Steve Williams at swilliams16@cfl.rr.com if you need assistance. These two pages will be 
maintained in current status. Please check them from time to time in insure that you are using current information 
and the current application form. 
 
Effective with this Board of Management meeting I am retiring from the chairmanship of this committee. It has been 
very enjoyable working with all of your representatives for the past four years. The new Committee chairman is 
Philip Wright, 706 Schuster Road SW, Palm Bay, FL 32908-1711, Tel: 321-693-5314, E-Mail: 
WrightSAR@cfl.rr.com.   
 
 
Trust Fund Development 
Chairman: Jack Coleman 
 
Nothing to report 
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